**Kevin Corbett** | Chief Executive Officer

J. Kevin Stitt | Governor

OHCA 2023-12

June 29, 2023

## **RE: SoonerSelect Dental Program**

Dear Provider,

In January, the Oklahoma Health Care Authority (OHCA) <u>announced</u> the selection of two dental contracted entities, otherwise known as dental benefit plans (DBPs), to execute the dental component of OHCA's comprehensive delivery system reform, called SoonerSelect. The selected DBPs are DentaQuest and LIBERTY Dental Plan.

DentaQuest and LIBERTY Dental Plan will begin administering the SoonerSelect dental program for most <u>SoonerCare members</u> on February 1, 2024. Members will begin making their plan selections toward the end of 2023.

OHCA is actively working with DentaQuest and LIBERTY Dental Plan on implementation activities, including the development of adequate networks of dental providers. As the DBPs begin their provider outreach campaigns over the next several months, we encourage you to engage in contracting and credentialing discussions with the plans. Participating in active communication with the plans will ensure that the SoonerCare members you serve have a robust provider network once the SoonerSelect dental program goes live in February 2024.

Contact information for the SoonerSelect dental program DBPs is as follows:

**DentaQuest** 

Provider helpline: 855-873-1283

**Provider website:** 

Oklahoma Dental Providers
(dentaquest.com)

Provider contracting email:

NetworkDevelopment@DentaQuest.com

**LIBERTY Dental Plan** 

Provider helpline:

1-888-902-0342

**Provider website:** 

<u>LIBERTY Dental Plan of Oklahoma -</u> <u>Oklahoma Homepage</u>

**Provider contracting email:** 

provider@libertydentalplan.com

If you have any questions, or need further assistance, you may continue to call the OHCA provider helpline at 800-522-0114. Providers will also be able to connect with DBPs at future town hall meetings facilitated by OHCA. More information about dates







**Kevin Corbett** | Chief Executive Officer

J. Kevin Stitt | Governor

and attendance options will be available soon.

OHCA is committed to improving the health and lives of SoonerCare members and we are excited about the opportunities that the transition to SoonerSelect has for members and providers alike.

Thank you for your work and commitment to providing dental services for our members.

Sincerely,

Traylor Rains

State Medicaid Director



